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 I consider it an absolute privilege to have 
ministered to almost 250 grieving families. With few 
exceptions, I even had the honor of sitting with them 
when they told stories about their lives with the 
person who was close to death. I have learned that 
this story-telling is an almost automatic response 
when we see a life slipping away. What did we do 
together? What are some of the memories we don’t 
want to diminish or forget? When did we cry? When 
did we laugh? What made our family who we are 
today? As families sit together and share of their 
individual and communal recollection, stories 
become more complete, details are filled in and 
circumstances are crystallized.  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Of course, more often than not, families have the 
big picture already figured out. Still, the telling of 
stories is invaluable, especially at the time of a death. 
It helps to put the life of the beloved person who is 
about to enter eternity into focus and it helps those 
left behind to see themselves in the fullness of a 
family story.  

Our family did just that at the death bed of my 
mother-in-law. After 45 years with the family, I had 
heard many of the stories that were told and I even 
could add a few of my own. I was almost proud when 
my sister-in-law responded with a surprised “I didn’t 
know that” to one of my memories. Likewise, I had to 
choke back tears when I learned that moments after 
a tornado destroyed Michael’s parental home and 
barely spared the life of his mother and younger 
sister, my mother-in-law not only ran to the school to 
gather up her two older sons (I knew that!) but did so 
with broken glass in her shoes, giving no thought to 
the incredible pain it must have caused as the glass 
cut up her feet. What a testimony to motherly love.  

The sad story about all of these stories is that we 
usually only tell them under circumstances that are 
not every-day events. The result of that, frankly, is 
that the younger generation misses out on knowing 
what formed their families into who they are.  
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Story-telling has become a lost art; just like letter-
writing and other human interactions that once were 
considered ‘normal’ or ‘necessary’ or ‘appropriate’.    

 The Season of Lent is a perfect time to tell stories. 
In many ways we can say that it is the time when we 
are sitting at the deathbed of Jesus, holding vigil. 
However, the stories we want to tell need to go 
beyond us and focus on Jesus. Are we telling our 
children the stories of Jesus’ suffering and death? Do 
we know enough about the events that led up to Holy 

Week? What can we 
recall about the 
teaching, preaching, and 
healing ministry of our 
Lord so we can make 
sense out of his 
seemingly senseless 
death?  

There is a reason why I require that our 
confirmands attend a certain number of Lenten 
services. The story we are telling during this time of 
the church year is what makes our faith family who 
we are. Like our family needs to know the story of a 
powerful tornado that killed eight people in the 
neighborhood and entirely altered the trajectory of 
our family forever, so your family needs to tell the 
stories that formed and shaped your lives. And, as a 
community of saints, we cannot understand who we 
are without the stories of our Lord who obediently 
followed the will of our heavenly Father and silently 
endured agony, insults and a cruel death.  

We follow a Lord who hung on a cross, naked, 
bloody and God-forsaken… as onlookers had to 
assume. That indeed shapes us into a cruciform 
community – a people who understand that in 
suffering our Lord displayed his true glory. This story 
needs to be told so the story of the empty tomb on 
Easter Sunday makes any sense whatsoever.  

Truly, my friends, to worship on Easter morning 
without having sat vigil at the deathbed of Jesus is 
counter-intuitive and I advise against it. We need the 
whole story!! We need to know it and we need to tell 
it!!  

 I have deeply treasured sitting with you and 
hearing your stories over the last seven plus years 
and I was surely blessed hearing the stories of our 
family throughout the last two weeks. Now let us sit 
and tell and hear the story of Jesus as we walk 
toward the cross. It is the story that makes us who we 
are. Telling stories with you – PZ+   

 
 

 
Please take note of the following 

Worship Opportunities for Holy Week 
and Easter Sunday  

 (There will be no afternoon services this year) 

 

Palm Sunday 9:30 am 

                 – Worship with Holy Communion 
 

Maundy Thursday 6:00 pm 
– Pie Social to honor First Communicants 

 
 Maundy Thursday  7:00 pm 

                  – Worship with Holy Communion  

Good Friday 7:00 pm 
 – Worship  

 
Easter Sunday 7:00 am  

– Worship with Holy Communion  
 

Easter Sunday 8:00 am  
– Easter Breakfast  

 
Easter Sunday 9:30 am  

– Worship with Holy Communion 
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A Lenten Thought 

Cobwebs about the Walls – A house is not clean, 
though all the dust be swept together, if it lie still in a 
corner within doors. A conscience is not clean by 
having recollected all her sins in the memory, for they 
may fester there, and gangrene even to desperation, 
till she has emptied them in the bottomless sea of the 
blood of Christ Jesus, and the mercy of his Father, by 
the way of confession. But a house is not clean either, 
though the dust be thrown out, if there hang 
cobwebs about the walls, in how dark corners  
whatsoever.  
                                          

 

 

 
 
 
 
A conscience is not clean, though the sins, 

brought to our memory by this examination, be cast 
upon God’s mercy and the merits of his Son by 
confession, if there remain in me but a cobweb, a 
little but a sinful delight in the memory of those sins 
which I had formerly committed.  

 
How many men sin over the sins of their youth 

again in their age, by a sinful delight in remembering 
those sins, and a sinful desire that their bodies were 
not past them! How many men sin over some sins, 
but imaginarily (and yet damnably) a hundred times, 
which they never sinned actually at all, by filling their 
imaginations with such thoughts as these! How would 
I be revenged of such an enemy, if I were in such a 
place of authority! How easily could I overthrow such 
a wasteful young man and compass his land, if I had 
but money to feed his humors! Those sins which we 
have never been able to do actually, to the harm of 
others, we do as hurtfully to our own souls by a sinful 
desire of them, and a sinful delight in the 

John Donne, The Works of John Donne, D.D. (London, 1839), 
v: 338-339  

Our Condolences to Jon Badker and his family on the 
death of his father, Douglas; to the Darren Marsh 

family who lost Darren’s grandmother, Gertrude, at 
the age of 104, and to Pastor and Michael Zamzow at 

the death of Michael’s mother, Audrey.
May all who mourn find help and healing in the 

promises of Jesus and be comforted in their sorrow.
 

Rufus Jerome Glassel was called to his eternal life on 
February 28th, 2020. Born on April 7th 1932, Rufus 
was a life-long and active member of Emmanuel 

Lutheran. We give thanks for his life and entrust his 
daughters, Sharon, Patti and Teri and their families to 

the loving, steadfast care of Almighty God as they 
mourn Rufus’ death. 

 
Dear Friends at Emmanuel -- We want to thank you 

for the kind greetings, presents, memorials and 
flowers as we mourn the death of our mother and 

mother-in-law, Audrey Zamzow. Your remembrances 
reassured and reminded us again of the gift God gives 

to us in the Communion of Saints. With a firm 
confidence in the promises of Christ Jesus we grieve, 
yet certainly not without hope. Thank you for sharing 

our mourning and for allowing us to be part of the 
sorrows that touch your lives.  

Gratefully in Christ, Michael and Pastor Zamzow 
                                

Easter Egg Hunt                                                    

 Saturday, April 11th  
at the Grafton Community Center, 
beginning at 10 a.m. 
For ages 12 and Under… 

Bring your own basket and get ready to have some 
fun, finding eggs, guessing the number of jelly beans 

in the jar, playing games, and having goodies! 
Hope to see you there! 
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March 22nd, 2020 – Come and join us for worship 

with Chris Dahl, the Director of Riverside Bible 

Camp, Story City, IA. We will have eight students 

attending Camp this summer. Following worship 

you are invited to join us for a   

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

  

 

 

 

We will serve pancakes, sausage links, applesauce, 

scrambled eggs, hash brown potatoes and beverages. 

All proceeds will benefit the Campership Fund of 

Emmanuel for future Campers. 

 

 

Homemade Soup & Pie Supper with Bake 
Sale on Sunday, March 
15th from 4:30 -6:30 
p.m. at Elk Creek Church 
in rural Kensett. Chili, 
Chicken Noodle, and 
Cream of Potato Soups 
will be served.  Take 
outs are available. 

Adults: $7.00, Children 8-13 $4.00, 7 & under Free.  
Snow date: March 22nd. 

 

 

 

 

New Banners adorning our altar… 

JOIN US FOR A MUSICAL TREAT ON  
MARCH 29th 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Ringtone Bell Choir will share some of their 

musical selections with us on this day. The members 

are traveling from various communities in North Iowa 

to gather with us here at Emmanuel. Please make 

sure that we show our appreciation for their efforts. 

A free-will offering will be taken.  



Emmanuel's Epistle 5 March 2020 

Raspberries have had an important place of 
special enjoyment in our family for many years. 
Seventeen springs ago, we planted our first bushes of 
the red delight. We actually did so in hopes that we 
would have grandchildren who would love to pick 
and eat them, like their grandmother, right off the 
branches without so much as a thought of washing 
them first. That is exactly what happened. When we 
moved to Grafton there was no doubt that 
raspberries had to be planted again. Perhaps because 
I am such a great lover of raspberries (well, 
everything that falls into the ‘fruit category’), I was 
struck and moved to tears when I read a story about 
a single raspberry in a Nazi Concentration Camp.   
                                                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I have not been to the New England Holocaust 
Memorial, but I have heard and read about it. Having 
seen other Memorial sites, I can image the impact it 
has on all who see it. I understand each of the six 
glass towers opens to the sky, symbolizing a chimney 
of a Nazi concentration camp. Steam rises eerily 
through metal grates at the base of each tower. 
Quotes from Holocaust survivors are etched into the 
glass. One of the quotes reads like this “Ilse, a 
childhood friend of mine, once found a raspberry in 
the camp and carried it in her pocket all day to 
present it that night to me on a leaf. Imagine a world 
in which your entire possession is one raspberry and 
you give it to your friend.”  

Frankly, I cannot imagine it. I am ashamed to say 
that I even hate to share a hand-full of the many, 
many berries I get to harvest. I am not confined to a 
camp, mistreated, in fear of losing my life, apart from 
my loved ones. I should be running through Grafton 
offering raspberries. You should be running around 
offering what???  

We live a life of many options. Supposedly, the 
more choices we have, the less decisive we become. I 
believe that theory! Watch women go through Kohl’s 

or Macy’s or men wander around Fleet Farm! ☺ 
After we choose whatever it is we think we wanted, 
we often find ourselves regretting the choice we 
made. 

It seems to me 
that Ilse of Holocaust 
tragedy, had choices 
as well. She could 
have eaten the berry 
or thrown it away (if 
she didn’t like fruit, 
that is), she could have kept it to eat later on or even 
show off with it to make others jealous. Giving it 
away was only one option. She chose the option that 
was self-less and generous, kind and deliberate. 
Perhaps she was giddy all day long knowing that she 
would bless a friend with the surprise of a ripe berry 
in the midst of a dingy, dark cabin that already had 
the foretelling smell of death.  

Ilse’s generosity is her legacy. Nothing could deter 
her. Not even the prospect of death under an evil 
regime. She truly gave all she had. It came to her as a 
surprise and she used it to bless someone who was a 
desperate as she was to make that person’s day just a 
bit sweeter. Etched into glass, her stewardship and 
love have found lasting gratefulness. PZ+  
I am indebted to Pastor Peter Marty for the story of the quote – 

Christian Century, January 15, 2020; page 3 

 
 

Thank You Stewards 

…to the February Hospitality Team: Clarice Bartz, 
Virl & Bonnie Deal, Garry & Angela Backhaus, Val & 
John Bork, Greg & Shal Zillgitt, Sara Buechele, JC & 
Sandy Dawald, Candi & Dave Feldt, Sharon & Randy 
Hulshizer, Corrie Kuntz, Ramon & Sara Kuntz, John 
& Sandy Duvall, and Will & Brittany Bartz. 
…to Emi Kuntz and Linda Schotanus for serving on 
Altar Guild. 
…to our Counting Team: Dan Nack, Jason Hackbart, 
and Marlin Rosenberg. 
…to our ushers: Michael Cole, Dave & Candi Feldt,                             
Cole Feldt, Corrie Kuntz, and JC Dawald. 
…to Mark Fredrickson and Gregg Urbatsch for 
operating the P.A. System. 
…to Emi Kuntz for serving on Lay Ministry for the 
month of February. 
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THANK YOU 

…to Doris and Albert Ralph for their special efforts 
and generosity toward our Altar Guild needs.  
…to Linda Koschmeder for taking care of our banners 
while we are without a permanent custodian 
…to all standing Committees of Emmanuel who are 
serving our Simple Supper on Wednesdays before 
worship. Please note that they graciously donate 
their time and food and so allow for all free-will 
offerings to go to good causes at Emmanuel and 
beyond  
…to our Sunday School teachers who take it upon 
themselves to share the stories of Jesus with our 
children and to Jody Hackbart and Nicole Cole for 
leading our Logos Legos Group 
…to Kim Hicken who is doing a fantastic job filling in 
as our interim-custodian. Thank you, Kim! We truly 
appreciate your time and extra efforts!!  
…to all ladies who are helping out at the Share 
Shoppe in Northwood. Please know that your 
volunteering makes a difference 
…to all who helped with our recent funeral luncheons 
and to Emi Kuntz for organizing all volunteers; the 
labor of love is always well appreciated  
…to Clarice Bartz for the generous donation of copy 
paper-it will be put to very good use.  

     

… for your generosity in 2019. Whether you helped to 
feed the hungry, shelter the homeless, provide clean 
water for the thirsty, or helped in some other 
tangible way, your compassion has demonstrated 
Christ-like love. -Food for the Poor 
…on behalf of Lutheran Military Veterans and Families 
Ministries, Inc., I would like to thank you for your 
supportin 2019. It allows us to continue our work 
without accepting government resources and funding. 
In 2019, your support helped us to extend our training 
programs to over 18 congregations and organizations, 
traveling over 15,000 miles, across 8 different states.  
Last year, our Paws & Effect team members put in over 
90 hours of paw-to-lap counseling with our clients.  As a 
ministry that provides free care and services to veterans 
and their families, we continue to prepare to meet the 
challenges ahead. One of the challenges we vigorously 
target is the rising number of military suicides. Your 
support allows us to continue our work of providing 
Christ-centered care. In Christ, CH Leslie Haines, Ex. dir. 

 

In Northwood:         
Lutheran Retirement Home 
Annual Board of Directors 
Meeting 
Tuesday, March 24th, 2020 
6 pm in the LRH Chapel 

   
 -Luncheon served after the meeting by the LRH Auxiliary 

 

Where is the Building Fund designation?... 

You may have noticed 
this is missing from your 
offering envelopes this 
year.  Please know that 
this was a mistake in 
ordering and will be 
corrected for next year. In the meantime, continue 
giving to the building fund, noting the donation in 
your check memo, or writing on the front of your 
envelope. We apologize for any inconvenience. 

 
 
 

 

As I am taking over the position of ELC Treasurer 
and still learning the software, please  
be patient and know that the complete Treasurer’s 
report will be in future newsletters.  

If you need to send information to the 
Treasurer, the e-mail address is:            
 elctreasurer@wctatel.net. 

Thank you for your patience and continued 
support of Emmanuel Lutheran with your 
generous offerings.        -Sharon Hulshizer 

 
Financial Balance Information for January 1-31, 2020 
 

General Fund: 
   Beginning Balance: $14,577.77 (carryover from 2019) 
   Interest: $5.34 

Revenues: $ 6,361.50 (includes Epistle Sponsorship) 

Expenses: $22,675.79 

End of month Balance: $ -1,731. 

 

mailto:elctreasurer@wctatel.net
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“Thank you” to everyone who was so generous with 

their time and energy to make our annual soup supper 
a success. Over 50 people assisted in preparations, 
serving, and clean up, along with providing bake sale 
and “white elephant” items. Approximately 140 guests 
were served. Door prizes were donated and given out 
to seven lucky people. Profit from the soup supper was 
approximately $1700. We deeply appreciate all the 
help we received to serve our guests from Emmanuel 
and neighboring communities!  

 
 

A New Bible Study for 

Women 

                                                             

Pew Sisters is a Bible study for women that 
reports on the real-life stories of real women. 
If you wish to purchase the book for $10.00, 
please see Sharon or Charlotte. We will study 
six of the twelve sessions and will meet once 
during the morning hours and again in the 
evening of the same day. Here are the dates 
and time for the new study: Monday, April 
13th, Monday, April 27th, Wednesday, May 6th, 
Tuesday, May 19th, and Wednesday, June 3rd. 
They will be offered at 10 a.m. and 7 p.m. each 
session. We are looking forward to YOU being 
part of our discussion!             

                  -TWC (The Women’s Council) 

 

TWC (The Women’s Council) 
February 20, 2020 

Sharon shared devotions from Our Daily Bread 
titled “The Friendship Bench”, based on Exodus 
33:11.  It reminds us that it’s good to share our 
problems with one another and that God is always 
there to listen.  TWC was opened with the reading of 
the purpose.  Secretary minutes from January were 
approved as read.  Treasurer reports $3,324.28 in 
checking. There are outstanding bills for LRH 
Christmas gifts, bills for the Jmart, advertising, and  
Charlotte for soup supper items, and Clarice for 
kitchen supplies.  The soup supper showed a profit of 
around $1490, with money still coming in from extra 
sales. Correspondence was shared from Mavis 
Stevens about the activities of the LRH Auxiliary in 
2019.Thank you’s from Manna of Worth County, ELC 
in Rochester, WNALC were shared and Lenten 
calendars from Food for the Poor were received. 

Old Business:  1) LWR Projects:  Layettes need 
to be assembled. 2) Evaluate Soup Supper: Charlotte 
typed up a list of duties, volunteers, items that were 
purchased and used for preparation, to keep for 
future reference. Thank you’s were sent to Sam 
Venechuk for the donation of the chicken and broth 
and to Myra Dierks for the donation of door prizes. 3) 
Yearbooks: Sharon has made corrections and will 
print for approval before finalizing. 4) Kitchen 
Remodeling Project: need to decide on kitchen 
configuration.5) Annual audit of books: Waiting to be 
scheduled. 6) Fellowship Chair Fund: Need to bring 
back more information to the council about chairs 
before a fund can be established: cost, number of 
chairs, time limit for purchase. Will check with Ron 
from Wilson Supply on chairs.  7) Hospitality Team 
Reorganization Report:  Yvonne Tourtellott is willing 
to replace Judy Trenhaile as Team Leader for Team III. 
Other teams will remain the same and the number of 
teams will remain at nine. 8: Bible Study:  Pew Sisters 
will be our study, books will be $10; dates are April 13 
& 27, May 4 & 18, and June 1, times to be 
determined.  
 New Business: 1) Coffee Carafes:  Lids for 
the white carafes are becoming damaged. Either new 
carafes or new lids are needed. 2) Quilt Blessing 
Sunday:  Will be March 22nd. Next TWC will be 
Tuesday, March 17th at 9 a.m.   Meeting adjourned 
with the Lord’s Prayer. – Secretary, Sharon Hulshizer                
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Congregational Council Minutes  

         January 14, 2020 

Meeting called to order by: Darren Marsh- President 

Attended:  Pastor Zamzow, Mark Fredrickson-V 

President, Merlin Bartz-Evangelism, Marena Henkle-

Stewardship, Paul Hackbart-Property, Sharon 

Hulshizer-Lay Ministry, Christa Larson-Treasurer 

Absent: Kim Badker-Education, Nicole Cole-Youth 

Devotions: Darren Marsh 

Education Segment: 1) Worship attendance: a 

growing concern with lack of consistent attendance 

from our younger families will influence Emmanuel 

in the future. Our mission is to worship God and 

bring Christ to the world.  2) Inactive members: the 

situation with inactive members needs to be 

addressed in a faithful manner in order to remove the 

ambiguity that exists currently. If inactive members 

are worshiping in other places and wish to remain so, 

they may/should be removed from Emmanuel 

membership. 

Agenda review: M/S/C to approve agenda as 

amended: correct 5a. … Undesignated funds to 

Food bank fund, not Benevolence.  Add 9b. 

Update on Nominating Committee, change New 

Business a. to Insurance review, rather than 

Policy review and add New Business e. Chair 

Fund. 

Review Printed Minutes:  M/S/C to accept as 

amended:  change Marena Bartz to Henkle and 

cross off the first Treasurer’s report as it is 

located further back in the minutes. 

Treasurer’s Report:  

 a.)  M/S/C to move $2.99 as proposed at            

 the budget workshop. 

    b.)  M/S/C to adopt the 2020 Proposed Budget. 

Pastor’s Report: 1) Thank you for the Christmas 

gift. 2) A new stove for the parsonage will be 

picked out in January. 3) Kyle Tabbert has 

checked out the moisture issue in the parsonage 

bathroom: the tub surround, tub, and walls will 

all need to be fixed, as well as water lines 

updated. 4) The new (refurbished) computer is 

working well. 5) May vacations dates are 

pending, but will be at the beginning and end of 

the month and Pastor Weeg has been contacted to 

come those dates. Council granted permission to 

cancel confirmation during this time, if 

necessary.   

Board Highlights:  

 Property-   Kitchen update: task force has met 

and decided to go ahead and fix/paint walls for 

now and apply for a grant when more information 

on the remodeling itself is available. Tile for 

education unit: samples will be brought to look 

at. 

Evangelism- Directories are being distributed. 

Lay Ministry- No report. 

Stewardship- No report. 

Youth- No report. 

Education- No report. 

Membership review: none 

Unfinished business:  

a) Hardwiring for Sanctuary/Fellowship Hall: 

need to get estimates on cost and what needs to 

be done.  Greg Zillgitt will be contacted and 

Marena will work with him on what our needs 

are before contacting WCTA.  

b) Update on Nominating Committee: need 1 

person for the NALC Convocation.  

New Business:  

 a) Insurance Review:  will continue to do an 

annual review on this. 

  b) Setting of Annual Meeting Agenda:  

approved 2020 agenda. 

         c) Kitchen Upgrade Information:  the ball is 

rolling and information is being gathered. 

         d) Annual Audit: names were suggested and 

Darren will contact those individuals to do the audit 

at their convenience.  

          e) Chair Fund: TWC (The Women’s Council) 

would like to have an account established through 

Emmanuel for new chairs for the fellowship hall as 

many of the chairs are not comfortable. After 

discussion, the council recommended to not establish 

a fund at this time until further information is 

gathered. 

Next meeting devotion’s preparer: Marena Henkle 

Next meeting date and time is Tuesday, February 11th 

at 7:00 p.m.  

M/S/C- Meeting adjourned with the Lord’s 

Prayer.                  -Secretary, Sharon Hulshizer 



 

MARCH 2020 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

1 1st Sunday of Lent 
9:30 Worship with Holy 
Communion 
10:30 Fellowship 
10:40 Sunday School  

2 

 

3 
6:30 p.m.  
Y & E Committee 

4 
4:30 p.m. -Confirmation 
5:30-6:45p.m. - 
       Simple Supper 
7:00 p.m. - Lenten Service 
7:40 p.m. - Choir 

5 
9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study 

6 
 

7 

 

8 2nd Sunday of Lent 
9:30 Worship 
(Choir/baptisms) 
10:30 Fellowship 
10:40 Sunday School 

 

9 

 
 

10 

 
 

11 
4:30 p.m. -Confirmation 
5:30-6:45p.m. - 
       Simple Supper 
7:00 p.m. - Lenten Service 
7:40 p.m. - Choir 

12 
9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. 

Church Council 

13 
1:00 p.m. 
TWC (The 
Women’s 
 Council) 

 

14 

 
 

15 3rd Sunday of Lent 
9:30 Worship 
10:30 Fellowship 
10:40 Sunday School 
4:30-6 p.m. -First Holy 
Communion Class 

16 
 

17 

 

18 
4:30 p.m. -Confirmation 
5:30-6:45p.m. - 
       Simple Supper 
7:00 p.m. - Lenten Service 
7:40 p.m. - Choir 

19 
9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study 

20 
 

21 

 

22 4th Sunday of Lent  
9:30 Worship (Youth Sun-
day/Quilt Sunday) 
10:30 Pancake Breakfast 
for Camperships! 

10:40 Sunday School 
4:30-6:00 p.m. First  
Communion Class 

23 
 

24 
 

25 
4:30 p.m. -Confirmation 
5:30-6:45p.m. - 
       Simple Supper 
7:00 p.m. - Lenten Service 
7:40 p.m. - Choir 

26 
9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study 

27 
 

28 
 

29 5th Sunday of Lent 
9:30 Worship with HC  
Ringtone Bell Choir 
10:30 Fellowship 
10:40 Sunday School 
4:30- 6 p.m. First Holy 
Communion Class 

30 
 

31 
 

1 April Fools Day 
4:30 p.m. -Confirmation 
5:30-6:45p.m. - 
       Simple Supper 
7:00 p.m. - Lenten Service 
7:40 p.m. - Choir 

2 
9:30 a.m. 

Bible Study 

3 
 

4 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hospitality Team III   Leader: Yvonne & Troy Tourtellott                Ushers:                           Altar Guild  

           Kyle & Amy Edwards         Coleen Trettin                                Curt Schaub                        Lisa Bartz 

           Steve McCready                Todd Trettin                                  Darren Marsh 

           Rachel Rosenberg              Kayleigh Trettin                               Cody Marsh                       Counters: 

           Connie Rosenberg             Jamie & Brandon Trenhaile               Jon Badker                         Lisa Bartz 

           Duaine & Myra Dierks       Cory & Kim Hicken                         Zach Badker              Darren & Lori Marsh 

           Pat Clark                     Suzanne Seleski                             Neil Hackbart                    Kim Badker   

           Liz & Michael Schaub         Crystal Wilde        

           Nicole Tourtellott             Haley Tourtellot 

                                                                                                            

PA System: Gary Schotanus & Randy Hulshizer 

                                     

Lay Ministry:  Duane Rustad    Share Shoppe: Linda Koschmeder  

  

 

March Acolytes Greeters Organist 

Sunday, March 1 
Holy Communion 

Weston Paulson &  
Emma Hicken Steve & Kristy Arzberger Marena Henkle 

Sunday, March 8 Ryan Hackbart Zane Arzberger Marena Henkle 

Sunday, March 15 Kaelee Hicken Callie Athey Family Marena Henkle 

Sunday, March 22 Ryan Cole Logos Legos Charlotte Cole 

Sunday, March 29 

Holy Communion 
Kenzie Sorenson & 
Camden Trenhaile  Garry & Angela Backhaus Donna Schilling 
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